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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
(Special) MEETING MINUTES
Monday, July 21, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioner Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Tom Goldsbury, Planning & Development;;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global;  Lisa King, Langton Associates; Lynn Westbrook, Eric Green, JaxPort; James Green, Florida Department of Transportation; Greg Pease, Procurement; Ken Holton, Robert Franquez, Ivan Rodriguez, Fred Jones, JTA; George Register, Register Marine;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.

The Chair announced that the purpose of the meeting was to move forward with discussions on the ferry’s slip walls.  The Chair indicated that he invited the significant parties to meet, including the JTA, JaxPort and Public Works.

The Chair noted that in 2012, JaxPort had two accounts for the ferry: a capital improvements account and a slip walls account.  Mr. Crescimbeni wanted to know if there were any funds left in the slip walls account for design/build and had asked Eric Green, JaxPort, to look into the matter.
Mr. Green reported that the accounts were closed in 2013.  It is possible that FDOT might  have handed those funds back to the federal government.
A lengthy discussion ensued on the design-build approach for the slip walls that was recommended by Tom Goldsbury.  Mr. Goldsbury explained what the design-build approached entailed, and used as an example, the Jacksonville Beach Pier; the design-build approach was applied for that project.

Mr. Goldsbury explained that a design can be selected for bidders.  We would be looking for a design that was cost-effective.  

The Public Works Department had retained RS&H (Reynolds, Smith & Hill) as consultants for marine work.  The Commission could ask RS&H to come up with a design for the slip walls project, using some of the Shaw information.  When the consultants came up with a design, the work could then be put out to bidders.  RS&H would create the design-build criteria.  With regard to a time-line, Mr. Goldsbury suggested that RH&S could have a design plan proposal back for the Commission’s review in two months.
The Chair asked Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston to work with JaxPort’s Eric Green to come up with the plans that JaxPort had to transfer the Shaw design work for the slip walls  project.   It was noted that JaxPort could convey to both the City and to JTA.

JTA representatives indicated that JTA would be comfortable with a design-build approach for the slip walls project.

In replying to an inquiry from the Chair, the JTA representatives indicated that they could manage the slip walls project, using the design-build approach and utilizing RS&H.  All of this would have to be reviewed by JTA’s board.

The City would pay RS&H for the design-build criteria package.  JTA engineering/project manager would work with Tom Goldsbury on the RS&H design criteria package.  Mr. Goldsbury will apprise the Commission on the status of the project at the next (June 28th) Ferry Commission meeting.
The Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni, announced the he had received a call from the Kingfish Festival representatives inquiring whether the ferry’s hours could be extended for the festival.  Mr. Crescimbeni recalled that such an extension of hours would be costly for the ferry seeing how few passengers rode the ferry when the hours were extended for the previous year’s Kingfish Tournament.

There being no further business, special meeting was adjourned at 4:59 P.M.
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